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To:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
From:  Seimone Jurjis, Community Development Director 
 
Subject: City Manager’s Newsletter 
 
Date:  May 18, 2018 
 

 
 
Congratulations to CDD and IT! Golden Hub of Innovation Award Winners 
 

On Friday, May 4, 2018, Community Development 
Department staff and Information Technology staff 
won two “Golden Hub of Innovation” awards from 
the Association of California Cities – Orange County 
(ACC-OC). Over 125 attendees assembled at the 
Fashion Island Hotel in Newport Beach to celebrate 
the award nominees’ inventive public policy 
programs that are designed to drive efficiencies 
and productivity in the application of city spending 
initiatives.  
 

• Technology e-Government: What’s going on in my neighborhood?  
This program consists of an 
interactive online mapping 
application that enables residents to 
see all City-related activity going on 
around them. Whether it is a 
construction project, recent 
police/fire response calls, or short-
term lodging rentals, residents can 
easily identify these features along 
with a brief description. The 
application is accessible 24 hours a 
day from the City’s website or from a 
mobile device. 
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• Community Investment: Business Ambassador Program  

This program is designed to connect prospective and new 
business owners with an experienced, friendly staff member to 
navigate the licensing, permitting and construction 
requirements. A business owner can easily request the help of a 
Business Ambassador on the City’s website with a simple click 

and answering a few 
general questions. An 
Ambassador will 
respond to the initial 
inquiry no later than 
the next business day. 
The Ambassador will 
be business owner’s 
primary contact person 
in the City to help 
answer questions and 
to assist with all City 
requirements.  
More information can be found under the City’s website: http://www.newportbeachca.gov/ 
Keyword search: Business Ambassador 

Construction Debris into the Storm Drain 

Code Enforcement staff take 
a proactive approach to 
water quality enforcement in 
order to protect our local 
waters. A major part of this 
enforcement is ensuring that 
construction sites take the 
proper steps to contain 
wastewater. Recently, a 
large amount of wastewater 
from a concrete pour 
entered the storm drain 
system on the Balboa 
Peninsula  

http://www.newportbeachca.gov/
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Code Enforcement staff issued a citation to the contractor and educated employees on site about 
the necessary measures required to avoid future violations.  

With the summer months approaching, this incident is an important reminder of how crucial it is 
for builders and residents to have effective best management practices on hand during 
construction projects to ensure that all prohibited materials do not end up in the storm drain 
system. 

Welcome Chad! 

The Building Division is pleased to welcome Chad Shelton as our 
new Part Time Building Inspector. Chad has five years of 
residential and commercial construction experience in various 
trades including framing, masonry, plumbing, mechanical and 
electrical work. He holds ICC Residential Building Inspector and 
Residential Plumbing certifications. Chad is recently married and 
enjoys volleyball in his spare time. Please stop by and welcome 
him to the building inspection team. 
 



Finance Department 

CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH 

 
CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER 

Finance Department  

 

 

 

 

 

Date: May 18, 2018 

To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 

From: Dan Matusiewicz, Finance Director 

Subject: City Manager’s Newsletter 

 

 

Finance Committee 
 

 
The Finance Committee is scheduled to meet next week on Thursday, May 24, 2018, at the Civic 
Center in the Crystal Cove Conference Room, Bay 2D, Second Level, at 3:00 p.m. and welcomes 
public participation.  Fiscal Year 2018-2019 Budget review and recommendations to Council are 
some of the topics that will be discussed during the next Finance Committee meeting.  The City 
Council is scheduled to adopt the proposed budget on June 12, 2018.  Click on Proposed Budget 
Detail Fiscal Year 2018-2019 to access the latest proposed budget on the City website. 
 
 

Staffing Changes in Financial Planning 
 
We are pleased to announce that part-time Fiscal Specialist Rochelle Myers has accepted the 
full-time Fiscal Specialist Payroll position.  Rochelle has only been with the City for five weeks, 
but has already shown a great aptitude for payroll and budgeting.  This is also a good time to 
recognize Budget and Payroll Supervisor Shannon Espinoza and Budget Analyst Amy Mayfield for 
keeping payroll going during the recruitment process and during budget development.  It has 
been a busy spring for Financial Planning.  Please stop by Bay 2C to congratulate and/or meet 
Rochelle. 

http://ecms.newportbeachca.gov/Web/0/edoc/1280437/Proposed%20Budget%20Detail%202019.pdf
http://ecms.newportbeachca.gov/Web/0/edoc/1280437/Proposed%20Budget%20Detail%202019.pdf
http://ecms.newportbeachca.gov/Web/0/edoc/1280437/Proposed%20Budget%20Detail%202019.pdf
http://ecms.newportbeachca.gov/Web/0/edoc/1280437/Proposed%20Budget%20Detail%202019.pdf


Newport Beach Fire Department 

Safety, Service & Professionalism 

DATE: May 18, 2018 

TO: Dave Kiff, City Manager  

FROM: Chip Duncan, Fire Chief 

SUBJECT: CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER  
 
 
 
Daily Pilot Runs Article on our very own Paramedic Steve Martin 
In the May 11 edition of the Daily Pilot, paramedic Steve Martin was featured on the front page 
for saving a man by performing CPR at his neighbor’s home. Click here to read the article.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Ribbon Cutting at Fire Station 6 
On May 8, the Public Works Department hosted a ribbon cutting for our new apparatus bay at 
Station 6 (Mariners). 
 
 
        
 
         
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FIRE OPERATIONS DIVISION 

http://www.latimes.com/socal/daily-pilot/news/tn-dpt-me-martin-rescue-20180510-story.html
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Cadet Training at Fire Station 3 
The Newport Beach Fire Explorer Post 309 recently conducted training on water supply and hose 
evolutions. The Fire Department’s Explorer program is open to youth between the ages of 15 and 
20 years old, that are interested in pursuing a career in the fire service.  The program provides 
explorers with training, experience, and teaches them the core values of our department:  safety, 
service, and professionalism.  
 

 
 
 
Orange County Fire Watch Symposium 
In conjunction with Wildfire Community Preparedness Day, the fire 
department participated in the Orange County Fire Watch 
Symposium on May 5.  
 
 

 
 
Oasis Senior Center Hands-Only CPR presentation 
On May 8, the fire department hosted a hands-only CPR class at 
the Oasis Senior Center. Fire personnel from Newport Engine 65 
instructed the class, which covered topics including: the fire 
department’s organizational structure, how we respond to calls on 
a day-to-day basis and how to correctly perform hands-only CPR. 
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Team Kids Carnival at Mariners Elementary 
The fire department participated in the Team Kids Carnival at 
Mariners Elementary School on May 9.  
 
 
COMMUNITY EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM  
Linda Isle Disaster Preparedness Presentation 
On May 8, the fire department hosted a disaster preparedness 
presentation at Linda Isle Homeowners’ Association. Life Safety 
Specialist and Newport Beach Engine 64 personnel presented on 
some of the potential disasters that might impact Newport Beach, 
including:  how the fire department responds to these incidents 
and what residents can do to be prepared for these unexpected 
emergencies. The fire department offers the following 
presentations to homeowners associations, civic groups, 
businesses and schools:   

1. Hands Only CPR  
2. How to Stop the Bleed 
3. Disaster Preparedness 

 
To request one for your group, email nbcert@nbfd.net. 
 
Lido Isle CERT Drill 
The fire department participated in the Lido Isle Community Emergency Response Team (CERT) 
drill on May 8. The drill reviewed Lido Isle’s Community Emergency Response Plan and how they 
would operate in the evening.  
 

EMERGENCY MEDICAL SERVICES (EMS) DIVISION 

Customer Satisfaction Surveys 
For the month of April, we rated in multiple categories at meets or exceeded expectations on 93% of the 
surveys returned. Here are some personal messages on the surveys we received. 
 

“You should be proud of the paramedic team that handled my medical incident – thank them once 
more for me.” 

 
“We are thankful for the NBFD!!” 
 
“Every single member of the department who came to our aide was 
amazing! The emergency was for my child which was traumatizing for me 
and the support given to our family during the ordeal helped us so much!” 

 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:nbcert@nbfd.net
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EMS Training 
Firefighters are required to perform specific Emergency Medical Technician (EMT) skills by the 
State EMS Authority. The fire department reviews and tests EMT skills quarterly. As shown below, 
our staff are performing skill verifications during an EMT skills testing. 
 

 

 
MARINE OPERATIONS DIVISION 

 
The weather in Newport Beach has been cool, clear and windy. Water temperatures have been 
in the low 60s, and the weather has been in the mid to high 60s. 
 

 

 

         

 

 
 
 

May 1-15, 2018 Stats  
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Notable Events 
Rescue on the Santa Ana River  
On May 7, at 3 p.m., Newport Beach Lifeguards and Fire personnel, as well as personnel from the 
cities of Costa Mesa and Huntington Beach, dispatched to the Santa Ana River for a person in the 
water. An adult male was located near the Hamilton Bridge on an island in the middle of the river. 
Lifeguard Captain Leeper used a paddleboard to swim to the victim. Captain Leeper was able to 
rescue the victim, and place him on the lifeguard truck where fire personnel provided medical 
attention. The victim was transported to a local hospital by a Huntington Beach paramedic unit.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Junior Lifeguards 
The Newport Beach Junior Lifeguard Program is going green this 
year by reducing some of its paper waste. Instead of distributing 
Junior Lifeguard uniforms in disposable paper bags, they will 
receive reusable NBJG bags. Keep an eye out for JG families using 
these in the community!  
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=&url=https://magicseaweed.com/California-South-Surf-Forecast/17/&psig=AOvVaw29_sOYvAln_tqj30QFjLnw&ust=1526592422999917
https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjMipzVl4vbAhXCMGMKHUlKBHwQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://trailsafetypatrol.com/sart-santa-ana-river-trail-zone-2/&psig=AOvVaw012xaAsjyq_5_PuL44jXE9&ust=1526592807673359


HUMAN RESOURCES DEPARTMENT  

 

CITY  MANAGER’S  NEWSLETTER   
 
 
 

DATE:  May 18, 2018 
 
TO:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Barbara J. Salvini, Human Resources Director 
 

SUBJECT: News and Updates from Human Resources   
 

 

Join Our Team! 
 

Check out the current job openings for the City of Newport Beach! Select a position for 
more details.  The City is currently accepting applications for the following positions: 

 
 

 IT Analyst - Applications 
 Police Mechanic II 
 Police Officer - Academy-Enrolled/Academy-Graduate/Lateral 
 Police Officer - Recruit  
 Police Cadet 
 Recreation Leader P/T 
 Senior HR Analyst/HR Analyst 

 

 
Tips on Resume Writing 

CPS HR Consulting Training Center 
 

What is the single purpose of a resume? To get a job interview!  A resume is a marketing tool to 
distinguish you from other equally qualified applicants.  Think about these simple tips the next time 
you update your resume: 
 

 

 
 
 

 Customize your resume using keywords from the job posting for which 
you are applying. 

 Focus only on the most relevant experience to the job for which you are 
applying. 

 The ideal candidate is someone whose career aspirations match the job 
posting.  

 Stick to the truth. It’s easier. If you lie, it will most likely show during an 
interview.  

 Don’t get too tricky with the layout.  Most employers prefer a classic 
look. Format your resume so it is easy to read.  

 Using lines to separate sections of the resume is optional; using 
headings for sections is not. 

 Proofread! Proofread! Proofread!  Proofread it more than once.  If there 
is a spelling or grammatical error, it will be found! 

 Hiring managers may reject resumes based on poor quality writing, not 
following directions, an unprofessional email address, and/or 
including a photo. 

 
 

http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/open-government/job-opportunities/apply-online


  

 
 

Health and Safety Tip - Safe Lifting Techniques 
 

Lifting can put a great strain on your back if you are not using the correct techniques. The following 
tips may help you avoid back pain and injury when you lift: 

 Stand as close to the load as possible, and have secure footing; 

 Position your feet shoulder-width apart, with one foot slightly in front of the other; 

 Squat down to the load. Bend your knees, not your waist; 

 Before lifting, make sure you have a firm hold of the load; 

 Breathe in and tighten your stomach muscles as you grasp the load securely; 

 Keep your eyes forward, and your head and chin up as you lift; 

 Lift with your legs, slowly straightening the knees and hips; 

 Keep the load close to your body and do not jerk or twist. 

 To avoid twisting, move your feet in the direction you want to travel. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
When in doubt, ask for help! Partner up with someone to accomplish your task in a safe manner. 
   

 
 
  



 

 
 
 
 

 

Newport Beach Citizens’ Police Academy – Class 43 
 
 
 

 

  

Congratulations to Kateryna Glenn, Human 
Resources Specialist, for successfully completing the 
Citizens’ Police Academy – Class 43. Kateryna 
enjoyed spending her Wednesday evenings at 
Newport Beach Police Department (NBPD) learning 
about Jail Operations, Special Weapons & Tactics 
(SWAT), Drunk Driving, Animal Control, Vehicle 
Stops and much more!   Kateryna is thankful for the 
opportunity to participate in this amazing program 
and encourages everyone from City employees to 
members of the community to consider attending 
this once a week, 12-week program. 
 
For more information about the Citizens’ Academy, 
check out their webpage: 
http://www.nbpd.org/programs/citizens/ 
 
Or contact Program Coordinator Jennifer Manzella at 
949-644-3662 or jmanzella@nbpd.org. 
 

http://www.nbpd.org/programs/citizens/
mailto:jmanzella@nbpd.org
mailto:jmanzella@nbpd.org


Newport Beach Represents at the OC Marathon!  
 
Congratulations to the Newport Beach Employees who participated in the OC Marathon! On Saturday, 
May 5 & 6, the City of Newport Beach had 43 City Employees, along with friends & family, run and/or 
walk the Wahoo’s 5K and the OC full and half marathon as part of the OC Marathon’s Corporate 
Challenge.  Please congratulate the following employees on their accomplishments!  
  
Lauren Whitlinger, 
5k 

Ryan Cabaruvias, 
5k 

Erica Bloom,  
5k 

Rick La Bare,  
5k & Full Marathon 

John Murry, 
Half Marathon 

Jyll Ramirez, 
Half Marathon 
 

Clarivel Rodriguez, 
5k 

Francine Jacome, 
5k 
 

Melissa Torres, 
5k 

Carol Jacobs,  
5k & Half Marathon 

Judi Igasaki, 
Half Marathon 

Shannon Espinoza, 
5k 
 

Joe Delgado,  
5k 

Jill Ortiz,  
5k 

John Salazar,  
5k & Half Marathon 

Jeff Boyles, 
Half Marathon 

Faz Kiatkwankul, 
5k 

Conrad Tona,  
5k 

Rebecca Redyk, 
5k 

Adrian Rodriguez, 
Full Marathon 

Marissa Sur, 
Half Marathon 
 

 
 
 
 



 

LIBRARY SERVICES DEPARTMENT     

Library – Cultural Arts 

May 18, 2018 

To:  Dave Kiff, City Manager  

From:  Tim Hetherton, Library Services Director  

Subject: City Manager’s Newsletter 

   
Library Services 
 
 
CDM Book Drop 
The book drop that was in front of the CDM Branch Library has been relocated to the corner of 
5th and Marguerite Avenues. This location is across the street from Oasis Senior Center where 
customers can pick up holds and return library materials. 
 
Stuffed Animal Sleepover 
Dozens of stuffed animals spent the night in 
the Central Library last Friday after story time 
and crafts with their owners.  The animals 
ranging from a small gecko to fluffy unicorn 
spent the evening visiting spots in the library 
and learning about all the library services 
from checking out books to applying for a 
passport.  The staff posted lots of photos on 
Instagram so the owners could tracked their 
stuffed animals’ adventure at 
https://www.instagram.com/nblibrary/ 
 
Books and Bunnies at the Library and Civic 
Center 
Kids and parents enjoyed the 5th Annual 
Bunnies and Books Festival for Kids on 
Saturday with storytimes, books authors, 
games and arts and crafts.  Live rescue 
bunnies and a walk through a storybook in the 
Storywalk through Civic Center Park were 
favorite activities among the animal and book 
lovers. The festival was presented by the 
NBPL Foundation. Program Director Susan 
Groux worked with library staff to make it a fun 
family event. 
 

 

https://www.instagram.com/nblibrary/


Cultural Arts Services 
 
Arts Foundation Donation 
At Thursday’s meeting, the City Arts Commission unanimously voted to accept a donation of 
$5000 from the Newport Beach Arts Foundation to sponsor the June 17 Concert on the Green.  
The Foundation hopes to encourage public support of City Arts with the opportunity for 
designated gifts sponsoring arts programs and events.  The Concert on the Green will feature 
popular band leader Matt Mauser in a Celebration of the Music of Frank Sinatra.  The Father’s 
Day concert will be a perfect place for families to gather and picnic on the Civic Center Green. 
 
 
Magazine Shoots Fashion Spread in Civic Center Park 
Joli Magazine, edited by former Arts Commissioner Rita 
Goldberg, recently featured Civic Center Park as a backdrop 
for a fashion shoot and also promotes “the Civic Center’s 
beautiful grounds, featuring Peter Walker designed 
Sculpture Garden.” Check it out at 
https://www.jolimagazine.space/about/ 
 
 
 
Artist James Strombotne goes Behind the Brushstrokes 
The Newport Beach City Arts Commission presents an 
exhibition of paintings by renowned artist James 
Strombotne at the Newport Beach Central Library May 
7 - July 6, and an informal reception and short lecture 
on Thursday, May 24 at 7 p.m. at the Central Library, 
 
Strombotne, along with his daughter Emily Strombotne, 
will be present to meet guests and talk about his 
paintings and their collaboration on a new book, Behind 
the Brushstrokes. Books will be available for purchase 
and signing. 
 
A nationally recognized American artist, Strombotne 
had his first one-man show in 1956 in San Francisco at 
a gallery called Studio 44 on Fillmore Street. He was 
21. At that time, he would paint and draw every day. 
More than 50 years later, he still paints and draws daily. 
 
Sculpture Photo Contest 
The City Arts Commission is in the process of reviewing photos for the Sculpture Photo Contest. 
The public is welcome to view them as well, just click on the link at: 
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/government/departments/library-services/cultural-arts/photo-
contest 



   

 
May 18, 2018 

   

TO:    Dave Kiff, City Manager  

  

FROM:    Steffen Catron, Acting Director  

  Thom Coughran, Interim Deputy Director 

  

SUBJECT:  City Manager’s Newsletter  

   
 

Thank You from the Huffmans 

Mr. and Mrs. John Huffman, long time Newport Beach 

residents, donated a bench in memory of their 

daughter, Suzanne Huffman, who passed away in 

1991. The Huffmans are enjoying the memorial bench 

and PB&R Commissioner Laird Hayes sent staff a THANK 

YOU to all involved in this donation, including 

Landscape Manager Dan Sereno, Parks Maintenance 

Division staff members Anthony Petrarca, Rich Trevino, 

Harold Link, Brian George, and Daniel Tovar. 

 

From: Laird Hayes  

Sent: Monday, May 07, 2018 12:48 PM 

To: Pisani Mike  

Cc: Webb, Dave (Public Works);  Trevino, 

Ricardo ; Kiff, Dave ; Sereno, Dan  

Subject: Suzanne Huffman bench 

 

Mike- The Huffman’s saw the bench 

dedicated in Suzanne’s honor this morning. 

They are absolutely elated. Thanks for steering me in the right 

direction. Dan and his guys were amazing. One of the many reasons 

Newport Beach is such a special place to live.  

 

Continued Learning 

Dan Sereno, Brian George and Harold Link of our Landscape Division, and Craig Auger 

and Kevin O’Campo from our Utilities Division, attended the seminar provided by the 

City to help with resume writing and interview skills on May 8. Staff and crew members 

are encouraged to take advantage of these learning opportunities for future 

advancement purposes. Brian says ”It was good information on how to practice for an 

interview.”, Harold says “I got great tips for writing a great resume.” Thank you, Human 

Resources Department, for providing these learning opportunities! 



Newport Beach Free Shred Event 

On Saturday, May 12, the City coordinated with CR&R, the City’s residential solid waste 

contractor, to hold a shred event open to all City residents. This event took place just 

outside of the Big Canyon Reservoir from 8 a.m. to noon. City staff provided traffic 

control, as well as assisted in removing bags and boxes of shred material from vehicles. 

Two shred trucks were on site to keep traffic moving. Almost 400 vehicles came to the 

event. Most of the participants became aware of the event from the NextDoor app. The 

next event will be held in November. 

 

       
 

Rise in Graffiti Incidents 

Graffiti incidents throughout the City have increased as the weather continues to warm 

up. Last year, staff and the City’s graffiti abatement contractor, Urban Graffiti, 

responded to 2,304 incidents and we are expecting to exceed 2,500 incidents by the 

end of this year.   

 

Staff inputs graffiti incident information, including location, photographs, and clean-up 

costs, into Tracking Automated and Graffiti Reporting System (TAGRS). Managed by the 

Orange County Sherriff’s Department, TAGRS is a shared database used to store and 

track graffiti incidents. It is designed to help investigators identify and prosecute suspects. 

Since the database is shared with all Orange County cities and several law enforcement 

agencies, there is no cost to the City to access the information. 

 

     
  

The Municipal Operations Department strives to remove graffiti from public property 

within 24-48 hours of being reported. Graffiti on private property may be removed by the 

City’s contractor at the owner’s expense. To report a graffiti incident on public or private 

property, please call the graffiti hotline at (949) 644-3333 or report graffiti online through 

the City’s Quest system.  

 

 



Summer Season Preparations 

In preparation for the summer season, the Beach Maintenance Crew changes their work 

schedule to a  5 a.m. start in order to get the beaches cleaned up before the crowds 

arrive. Weekend staffing includes one supervisor, seven temporary laborers, and three 

crew members work four hours each day.  

 

  
 

Activities include: daily litter picking from the River Jetty to the Wedge, CDM and Balboa 

Island; daily fire ring maintenance; the City’s beach cleaner cleaning the beach six  days 

a week in CDM and the Peninsula areas; beach trash cans emptied five days a week; 

and street ends, piers, and boardwalk trash cans emptied seven days a week by our 

contractor Robert’s Waste & Recycling, Inc. 

 

Sewer Lateral Repair 

The Wastewater Crew made repairs to a 6-inch sewer lateral at 110 Via Ithaca on Lido 

Isle. The old sewer lateral had become a maintenance issue due to root intrusion from 

several joints. Staff utilized our digging Vactor to excavate the area. Once the lateral 

was exposed, they were able to make the needed repairs and install a new clayline and 

cleanout. The Concrete and Asphalt Crews will repair the sidewalk and street next week.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



New Bike Racks 

Recently, the Concrete Crew installed bike racks at the following locations to provide a 

safe and aesthetic site for bicyclists to store their bicycles, especially during the peak 

summer season bike traffic.  

 
 Balboa Village – Outside Fun Zone  

 

 

 

 

 

            Before     After 

Bike Rack Balboa Village – Peninsula Park 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
           Before     After  

Prospect Street 

 

                
 

                      Before                   After 

 

Orange Street 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Before                  After 



 

 

NEWPORT BEACH POLICE DEPARTMENT 
 OFFICE OF THE CHIEF OF POLICE 
 
 
 
TO:  Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
FROM: Jon T. Lewis, Chief of Police 
 
DATE:  May 18, 2018 
 
SUBJECT: CITY MANAGER’S NEWSLETTER  
 

NBPD HONOR GUARD ATTENDED OFFICER MEMORIAL 
On Monday, May 7, the Newport Beach Police 
Department’s Honor Guard traveled to Sacramento 
to participate in the 42nd annual Fallen Officers 
Memorial Ceremony. They joined law enforcement 
from across the state to honor the six fallen 
California officers who lost their lives in the line of 
duty in 2017 and all those who fell in years past. 
They may be gone, but their sacrifices will never be 
forgotten.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO CLASS 43! 
On Wednesday, May 9, we welcomed the 19 newest members of our extended “NBPD 
Family”: the 43rd graduating class of our Citizens’ Police Academy. Over the past  
12 weeks, these students had the opportunity to get a first-hand look at the inner 
workings of the Department’s personnel, equipment and training. Topics included 
everything from Animal Control and Dispatch to S.W.A.T. and the Canine Program. 
Students are also given the opportunity to engage in role-playing activities, range 
training, tours and a ride-along with an officer. 

The 44th session of the Citizens’ Police Academy will begin on August 29, 2018. 
Applications, which can be found on our website, are already being accepted for the fall 
session. The Academy is open to adults over 21 years of age who live or work in 
Newport Beach.  

The department also offers a Teen Academy, which meets for seven weeks during the 
summer months. Although this summer’s session is now full, it is an excellent program 
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to keep in mind for next year. This class is open to all teens in the City that will be 
enrolled in high school the following fall. More information on the Teen Academy can be 
obtained on our website or by calling Erica Bloom at 949-644-3638. 

Congratulations to all 19 graduates of Citizens’ Police Academy Class 43. 

NATIONAL POLICE WEEK 
This is National Police Week, a time of observance that may not be marked on your 
calendar, but which is very meaningful to us at the NBPD. It is a week set aside to pay 
tribute to the law enforcement officers who have made the ultimate sacrifice for our 
country... and to voice our appreciation for all those who currently serve on the front 
lines of the battle against crime.  

Tuesday, May 15, was Peace Officers 
Memorial Day. We joined the rest of the 
country in remembering those men and 
women who have given their lives to protect 
others.  

During this significant week, our staff was 
showered with delicious treats and thoughtful 
words of support. Sterling Pacific Meat 



City Manager’s Newsletter 
May 18, 2018 
Page 3 
 
Company also treated Police and Fire Department personnel and their families to two 
food trucks for lunch on Thursday, May 17.  

I want to express my sincere gratitude to everyone who takes the time to show our staff 
how appreciated they are, this week and every week. 



 Public Works  

Public Works Department 
City Manager’s Newsletter 

 
 

To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 
From: David A. Webb, Public Works Director 
 
Date: May 18, 2018 
 

Public Works Celebrates National Public Works Week   

Each year The American Public Works Association 
designates the third week in May as National Public 
Works Week. This year’s National theme is the “The 
Power of Public Works”, which provides a great 
reminder of how quality infrastructure and proper 
ongoing maintenance influence our everyday 
quality of life.   
 

NEW Solar-Powered Flashing Stop Signs  
at San Nicolas and Newport Center Drive  
Public Works recently installed new solar-powered flashing stop signs. This will help 
capture drivers’ attention, especially at night. 



 Public Works  

Fire Station No. 6 Renovation 
Council Members cut the ribbon at the 
recently renovated Fire Station No. 6 
adjacent to the Mariners Branch 
Library and Mariners Elementary 
School. The fire station received a full 
makeover inside and out, and the roof 
was raised to accommodate larger fire 
engines. Special thanks to Project 
Manager Peter Tauscher. 

 
NEW Harbor Guide Available at Marina 
Park and Online 

 
The Harbor Guide is a visitor-friendly source of 
information geared for local and visiting mariners to 
Newport Harbor. First introduced by the Harbor 
Commission, the Harbor Guide has been updated 
with current information on docking and mooring 
options, dining locations and a convenient pull out 
map of the harbor and its amenities.  
Check it out at www.NewportHarbor.org. 

file://///cnb.lcl/data/Users/PBW/Shared/Newsletter/News%20-%202018/09%20-%20May%2018/www.NewportHarbor.org


 Public Works  

Free Trolley Service Resumes on Balboa Peninsula 

Back by popular demand for a second year, the City is pleased to provide free trolley 
service to residents and guests of Newport Beach to the Balboa Peninsula during 
weekends and holidays this summer. Service begins Memorial Day weekend. Free 
parking is available at the Avon lot off of Tustin Avenue and West Coast Highway. 

 
 

 
 



 Public Works  

Better Signage at All Public Piers 
Public Works recently standardized and condensed signage at all public piers. Signs 
are now more uniformly displayed. 

 

 

Welcome Public Works Student 
Intern/Technical Aide Claudia Sifuentes 

Claudia brings her passion for engineering to the 
Public Works team as the new Engineering 
Technical Aide. She is currently studying Civil 
Engineering with a minor in Anthropology at 
California State University, Los Angeles.  
Please join us in welcoming Claudia to the team! 
 
 
  



 Public Works  

REMINDER:  Consider Volunteering for the 

2nd Annual Newport Harbor UnderWater Clean-up Event 
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To: Dave Kiff, City Manager 
 

From: Laura Detweiler, Recreation & Senior Services Director 
 

Date: May 18, 2018 
 
 

THE SUMMER NAVIGATOR HAS ARRIVED! 
There’s more to us this summer than just camps for the kiddos 
(campnewport.com ring a bell anyone?)! With classes, special events, 
activities and more there is plenty to choose from in order to give you 
or your family a memorable summer. The Newport Navigator should 
have arrived at homes of Newport Beach residents but additional copies 
are available at the Newport Beach libraries, the staffed community 
centers and online at www.newportbeachca.gov/recreation.  
 
The online brochure is interactive and makes registering easy. Click on 
classes and programs to be redirected to the registration website. 
 
NEWPORT BALBOA ROTARY DINNER 2018 
The Newport Balboa Rotary Club hosted their annual recognition dinner 

at the Bahia Corinthian Yacht 
Club. The annual recognition 
dinner honors outstanding athletes who competed on Friday, April 6 at 
Corona del Mar High School in the Newport Beach Youth Track & Field 
Championships.  
 
In this year’s meet we had over 400 athletes compete in various running 
and field events. Sixteen athletes and their families were invited to the 
Rotary dinner. Their combined results included 21 first place finishes and 
11 second place finishes. These athletes received the coveted Okazaki 

Friendship medal from our Sister City in Japan. 
 
MOVIE IN THE PARK 
And it’s 1…2…3 strikes and you’re out of the old ball game but 
not at the Mariners Movie in the Park. With over 400 people, 
this event was deemed a huge success. Free popcorn, candy 
and the great movie of The  Sandlot was enjoyed under the 
stars. This was the first of many Movie in the Parks to come. 
Feel free to meet us at Buffalo Hills Park on June 22 for our 
next Movie in the Park where staff will be showing Despicable 
Me 3. Come out and join the fun!!! 
 

http://www.newportbeachca.gov/recreation
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FREE SAMPLE SWIM LESSONS! 
Break out the sunscreen and sign up for a FREE 
sample swim lessons on June 23! The aquatics staff is 
offering sample lessons as part of their in-service 
training at the Marian Bergeson Aquatic Center at 
Corona del Mar High School.  
 
Classes for all swim levels will be available for trial 
from 3-3:55 p.m. but space is limited so register early 
to guarantee your spot. From Parent and Me to Stroke 
Refinement this is a great opportunity to gauge your 
swimmers and their skill level and learn more about our 
swim programs, and how they can meet your needs.  
 

For more information and to register, please visit www.newportbeachca.gov/aquatics.   
 
 SPECIAL NEEDS PROGRAMMING 
Over the course of the past year, the Department has made a conscious effort to improve and ensure that we 
are providing programs that serve our local population of youth and adults with special needs. There has been 
an influx of support from the community that has resulted in a full page of programming within the Newport 
Navigator.  Programs such as art workshops with Lisa Albert, a lecture on legal guidance for parents of children 
with special needs, hosting a Special Olympics OC basketball tournament, The Unity Torch Walk, ballroom 
dance and classes for adults with intellectual disabilities through Coastline College. Mandy from Dare to Dance 
has seen a steady increase in the last three sessions of her ballroom dance classes, which began with 4 people 
and is now up to 18 enrollees.  
 
This summer, through a partnership with the local chapter of the Friendship Circle, staff is excited to present 
“Summer Camp 2018.” Held at Marina Park the week of June 25, this camp promises to be an action-packed 
day camp for children with special needs. This fun camp is filled with activities, field trips, a one-on-one teen 
counselor, and more. For more information or to register for “Summer Camp 2018” visit www.friendshipoc.org 
and also be on the lookout this coming fall for special needs surf lessons with Endless Sun Surf! 
 
Special thanks goes out to our community for the continued support and to the Newport-Mesa Unified School 
District who have offered regular guidance and training. If you are an experienced special needs instructor and 
are interested in offering a program with the City, please submit a completed contract instructor proposal form. 
The form is available online at www.newportbeachca.gov/recreation.  
 
OASIS LECTURE:   
CPR AND AED FOR THE LAYPERSON 
On Tuesday, May 8, the Newport Beach Fire Department 
gave an informative presentation to over 30 people on the 
Fire Department and their many duties. Topics included 
information on what happens when you call 9-11 as well as a  
“How to give hands-only CPR and AED” training.   
 
The Department appreicates staff from the Newport Beach 
Fire Department taking time share this valuable information. 
 
 

http://www.newportbeachca.gov/aquatics
http://www.friendshipoc.org/
http://www.newportbeachca.gov/recreation
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